CardinalPacelli.org

Quick Links

Our Lord Christ the King Church

PTO website

Athletics Website

Calendar

October Lunch Menu

IMPORTANT DATES

October 28 -

\$2.00 Out-of-Uniform for Wounded Warrior Project

Grade 4 Field Trip to California Woods

Jr. High Halloween Dance 7:00 - 9:30 PM

October 29 - Commitment Celebration at Church

October 30 - Commitment at Church

October 31 - Ghoulish Games 12:30 - 2:00

November 1 - All Saints Day - All School Mass

Shorts no longer permitted to be worn in class as part of uniform.

November 3 - 8th Grade Musical Auditions 2:45-4:45

November 4 - 8th Grade Musical Auditions 2:45-4:45

Triva Night 7:00 PM

November 11 - Fall Open House

November 12 - Pacelli Prom

November 21 -No S chool Conferences 1 PM to 7 PM

November 22 - No School Conferences 9 AM to 3 PM

November 23, 24, 25 -Thanksgiving Break

From the Principal

Dear Pacelli Families,

Time is really going quickly. I cannot believe that Trimester 1 will be ending on Friday, November 11th. Please mark your calendars for November 21st and 22nd for Parent/Teacher Conferences. Next week I will be emailing you the link to sign up with your child's teacher. Conferences will be held on Monday, November 21 @ 1:00 PM to 7:00 PM and on Tuesday, November 22 @ 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM. We have set these two days for conferences and I strongly encourage you to find a time during these two days that best fits your schedule. We have been working very hard at Cardinal Pacelli and would like to share personally with each one of you all of the progress and great strides your child has made so far this year. It is also a time in which you can share any concerns you may have and allow us to partner with you to make your experiences here pleasurable, positive and progressive.

October 26, 2016

Commitment Weekend is FAST approaching! If you have not completed your pledge card yet, please prayerfully consider what your family can do to help with the capital campaign. Donations both large and small will help us to reach our goal and allow us to be an even stronger Parish community of ministry, education, and faith! I look forward to seeing all of you at one of the masses October 29th and 30th. Your children have helped us plan for this very joyous occasion with some displays of artistic talent and a choral presentation. Click Here to see what some of the students and parishioners have to say about what this campaign will bring to Our Lord Christ the King/Cardinal Pacelli! We are truly AMAZING!

For more detailed information, please visit the "A City on the Hill" website: http://olctkcityonthehill.weebly.com/

Blessings,

Mrs. Terri Cento

A CITY ON THE HILL UPDATE

This is the final week for the Capital Campaign!

Here are ways to commemorate this milestone in our parish history:

- PLEDGE CARDS DUE FRI, 10/28: Don't forget to turn your pledge cards in by this Friday remember to turn it in whether or not you've pledged - no donation is too small! Our goal is to get 100% school families turn-in! 59 families have turned their cards in already - we need the other 163 families to participate to meet our goal!

A special thanks goes to these school families who have already turned in their pledge card as well as those that contributed in the first phase of the campaign. Thank you for providing a

bright future for our children.

Brian and Heather Albanese John and Diane Altmix Kevin and Lori Anello

Brendan and Jamie Banker

PJ and Beth Beirne Tim and Anne Besl

John and Kristen Brannock Martin and Jodi Bruemmer

Douglas and Cheri Bulla

Jeannie Bunker Brian and Traci Burke Michael and Terra Burke Park and Emily Burson

Erin Casey

Neil and Stacie Clayton Adam and Margaret Cobb David and Andrea Cooley Tim and Donna Craft P J and Emily Daley

Andrew and Michele Daniher

Angela Daniher

Dave and Kathy Dorger James and Holly Duffy Michael and Margaret Duncan

Justin and Ellie Dutro Shannon Edwards Jessica Esterkamp

Ron and Shannon Feldman Matthew and Jennifer Fitzpatrick

Craig and Julie Florio Mike and Monica Flynn Michael and Nicole Fredrick

Brian and Jill Giles

Thomas and Lisa Glennon Brian and Kristine Goff Adam and Katie Grefer Douglas and Lisa Habegger Christopher and Angela Habel Thomas and Sue Hadley

Kevin and Patty Hardy Douglas and Mary Beth Hines

Jeff and Kathleen Howe Rick and Heidi Hudson Don and Kristen Huesman Peter and Kate Joseph Timothy and Robin Keyser

Keith and Katie Kleeman Jon and Lily Kukulski Greg and Barb Lamping

Damien and Amanda Lass Scott and Pam Loydal Walter and Christine Lynch

Patrick and Elizabeth Manford Jonathan and Melissa Mark

Mike and Kim McCafferty Graeme and Susan McDonic Christopher and Annah McDowell

Josh and Tara McGee Brent Messmer

Lori Messmer

Craig and Amy Lippert Michael Anthony and Jessica Minneci George and Kate Molinsky Patrick and Amy Mueller Craig and Jennifer Murphy Jason and Anne Murray

Joseph and Lori Myers

Jessica Nelson Cory and Katie Ondo Brady and Julie O'Toole Jim and Becky Overbay Andrew and Lynn Park John and Nancy Pater Mike and Lori Perkins Tony and Anne Petrocelli

Peter and Erin Ragland Jason and Heather Redpath Rob and Aleth Rhoades Jonathan and Elizabeth Rouse Daniel and Allison Ryan

Ryan and Kara Rybolt

Steven and Kris Schulte Steven and M. Schwanekamp Patrick and Carrie Shiels Shane and Angela Smith Michael and Mindy Smyth Timothy and Meridith Spille Nathan and Amy Sprong David and Melissa Steigerwald

Nicholas and Charlotte Steinert

Lynn Sumerel

Sean and Courtney Talty Nelson and Maggie Taul Len and Anne Texter

Rodney and Susan Thiemann Hunter and Emily Thurman Derek and Jennifer Turner JT and Amy Underhill

Lezlie Vance

Michael and Kelly Vaughn Matthew and Tara Veith John and Michelle Weinrich Michael and Becky Wenger Patrick and Melissa Wirtz Mark and Christina Zaring John and Amy Zerhusen Kurt and Cahira Zobrist

- -STUDENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: Students K-8 are asked to volunteer to help after each mass with the Commitment Celebration. Volunteers will be in a brief, group singing performance of songs they learned for Special Persons Day. Students will begin singing 15 minutes after each mass this weekend in the Celebration tent next to the church. Volunteer sign-ups are due this Friday morning...Please dick here to participate: https://form.jotform.com/62974111211143
- -JOIN THE COMMITMENT CELEBRATION AT EACH MASS THIS WEEKEND: Let's celebrate our future of the City on the Hill by recognizing all the reasons why we started this campaign! Here is what we have planned:
 - Each mass will recognize the many ministries in our parish that will enjoy the footprint of the City on the Hill:
 - At 4:30 Saturday mass, our Boy and Girl Scouts in uniform will be recognized
 - At Sunday morning and noon masses, Parish Council and our Parish Ministries will be recognized
 - At Sun 5pm mass, we will recognize CTK Athletic Commission and all Fall Coaches and their players who'll be wearing their game jerseys.

After mass, join us as we continue the celebration in the Commitment Tent erected in the location that will be our future gathering space! Aside from lite bites and refreshments, come enjoy many things that could be embraced in our future footprint: Pacelli Student art, Athletic team photos, and photos of our many parishioners will be on display, and student vocal performances coordinated by Pacelli Music Teacher, Ms. Laura DeBrunner. Campaign Committee members will be on hand to answer questions about the City on the Hill. It's a milestone in our parish history you won't want to miss!

FALL OPEN HOUSE - NOVEMBER 11TH



We are hosting a Fall Open House Friday, November 11th, from 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Please help spread the word to anyone interested in visiting our school to see what Cardinal Pacelli is all about!

During our Open House, visitors will be able to ask questions and learn about what we have to offer at Cardinal Pacelli, AND they will have the opportunity to visit classrooms and see our teachers and students in action.

Volunteers will be needed to assist in giving tours.

Please contact florio j@cardinalpacelli.org

POST BOAST - SPOTLIGHT ON CLASSROOMS!

Sixth graders took a virtual field trip to Lascaux, France to study famous ancient cave paintings made by prehistoric peoples. The paintings are 17,000 years old! What we learned: these prehistoric societies were very complex and had many tools and forms of technology to master their world and adapt to new surroundings. These people were not much different than us!

Water Cycle Skits in 4th Grade Science.



We are studying the water cycle in class and the students created skits to show what role key parts played (sun, precipitation, groundwater, runoff, clouds, water vapor/evaporation, condensation, lakes, and glaciers). Each student read a description of their part and worked with their group to go through the whole process in order.



GOD BLESS OUR VETERANS

CHANGE FOR CHANGE IS BACK!

Please bring in \$2.00 to be out of uniform FRIDAY, OCT. 28th!

through the Wounded Warrior Project

*Remember to check the out of uniform policy to be certain you are within the guidelines.

**Checks can be made out to Cardinal Pacelli School with WWP in the memo line

LUNCH MENU OCTOBER 31 - NOVEMBER 4

The complete lunch menu for November will be posted next week on our website and in the Post.

Monday, October 31st - chicken patty sandwich / tater tots / fruit

Tuesday, November 1st - 2 soft tacos / fruit

Wednesday, November 2nd - cheese coney / chips / carrots

Thursday, November 3rd - french toast sticks / sausage / mandarin oranges

Friday, November 4th - cheese pizza / salad OR fruit

MESSAGE FROM THE SCHOOL NURSE

Concussions are frequently in the news these days. The increased attention to this condition has made coaches, healthcare workers and parents more aware of signs and symptoms of concussions in children. I am going to share a few facts regarding concussions in the next few weeks.

Symptoms may be immediate, or may develop over time.

Helmets are effective for preventing skull fractures and some more serious brain injuries, but have not been shown to be effective at preventing concussions.

Children, especially adolescents and young teenagers, may require longer recovery times and a more careful treatment than adults.

COMMUNITY SERVICE UPDATES

Clothing Drives Start November 1

Start saving your gently used dothing items for two dothing drives that will start next week.

Winter Coats

The parish and school will be collecting coats (adult and children sizes) for the annual winter coat drive that benefits St. Vincent de Paul. Coats can be dropped off at school or in the parish lobby beginning November 1.

Children's Clothing

We are once again collecting gently-used dothing and shoes (ages newborn - 12 years) to benefit Cincinnati Children's Hospital. A bin will be in the school lobby. Clothing can also be left at 1427 Herschel Avenue (look for a bin on the porch). Clothing for the upcoming cold season is needed but we will also accept summer dothing. Please consider donating as you dean out your closets.

Service Committee Volunteers Needed

We have several positions open to serve on the service committee:

- · School and Parish Coordinator: this committee member will ensure that the service efforts for the school and parish are connected.
- · Project Leaders: several positions available to lead projects throughout the year.

Minimal time commitment required. Please consider joining a fun committee dedicated to bringing the importance of service to students while making a difference in the community at the same time.

Please contact Bridget Castellini bcastellini@yahoo.com to learn more.

PTO NEWS

Register for Fall Enrichments

<u>Kidz Home Alone</u>- **November 7** and **November 14**. Students in grades 4-6 will learn about the responsibilities of being home alone, covering topics such as First Aid, Self-Heimlich maneuver, reasons to call 911, fire escape and much more.

<u>Young Rembrandts</u> - **November 3** - **December 15** (registration deadline is **November 1**). Students in grades K-6 will experience the colorful magic of fall through this enriching drawing class.

Last Chance for the Halloween Dance

Don't forget to get in on the spooky fun! Sign up your Junior High student for the Halloween Dance happening Friday, October 28. Please note the correct time of the dance is **7:00-9:30 p.m**. Contact Pam Lovdal at

pamlovdal@gmail.com with questions.

FINE ARTS

Photography Contest



On October 24, we kicked off our annual photography contest for grades 6-8. Students enjoyed an introductory photography workshop provided by accomplished photographer Brian Steege (Click Here). This year's judging panel, consisting of Brian, Cardinal Pacelli teachers and Father Ed Smith, will award best photo winners in four categories. Click here for complete rules and category descriptions.

Guest Artist Workshop



Accomplished Brooklyn/Philadelphia artist Chanel Kennebrew held a two-hour workshop last Thursday for grades 6-8. Ms. Kennebrew is a contributing prop stylist for InStyle Magazine, People StyleWatch Magazine, Travel + Leisure and others. Her mixed media artwork is currently being exhibited at the Pyramid Hill Sculpture Park and Museum in Hamilton, OH. She helped guide our students through an interactive and hands-on art project where they dissected intended messages in the media and then remixed messages and images they found in print media. Creative and inspiring!

Cafeteria Concert Series

This Friday, October 28, we kick off our Cafeteria Concert Series with Pacelli parent David Heidelberg. You may have seen David with his instrumental rock band, Fronkensteen, playing around town. He'll be entertaining all grades with his distinctive talent on the accordion. What an enjoyable way for the students to begin their Halloween celebration! Thank you, David!

Contact Fine Arts Committee Chair jill.d.giles@gmail.com with questions and comments.

JUNEFEST: http://www.ctk-junefest.org

TRIVIA NIGHT It's Back! Friday, November 4th!



TriviaNight, benefiting our parish, will be held on Friday, November 4th

in the Cardinal Pacelli gym.

It's a live, hosted event in which tables of 8 compete as a team for great prizes (including NEW 2nd &3rd place prizes!), & trivia crown bragging rights for the entire next year.

Snacks, beer, wine, soda and water, along with pizza at intermission, will be provided. Stack your team or let us assign you to a table. Cost is \$30 per person (\$240 per table), and all proceeds benefit Christ the King.

Sign up here today: https://ourlordchristtheking.cincyregister.com/trivianight2016

Questions? Please contact Diane Altmix at 513-321-9957 or diane.l.altmix@accenture.com

PACELLI PROM - SAVE THE DATE!

Saturday, November 12th - Cardinal Pacelli Gym 7:00 PM <u>CLICK HERE</u> for details and to sign up for a fun evening!

Save the Date !!!!

Christ the King Gala

Saturday February 25, 2017

Hyde Park Country Club

Peter Dresssan Band and Live Auction!

Watch for further details!

Cardinal Pacelli School | 513-321-1048 | pacellipost@cardinalpacelli.org | http://www.cardinalpacelli.org 927 Ellison Avenue
Cincinnati, OH 45226

Text | Link

Copyright © 2014. All Rights Reserved.